PAUL MORTON

M. AM. SOC. C. E.

WASHINGTON BUILDING
WASHINGTON. D. C.

June 23, 1941.

Dr. Fred Rankin, Lexington, Kentucky.

My dear Doctor:

I have recently seen through various publications of your selection as President of the A. M. A., and recalling the many wonderful and scientific performances by you that I am acquainted with both in my family and others I simply want to offer my congratulations and "More power to you".

I am here on National Defense with the American Can Company and will consider it a great privilege if you will give me a ring when you are in Washington.

Very truly yours,

Paul Morton

PM/w